
Dear Praying Partners, 

If the local body of believers,the church, is going to experience the love and good 

works and exhortation talked about in the above verses then we need to be in the 

same building, otherwise there is nothing to stir up.It was the involvement we had 

with local churches this summer, eight of them, that caused the Gospel to penetrate 

their Jerusalem. Other churches with their mission teams, participated with these 

local churches, and the love and exhortation that was experienced produced a 

greater love for our Lord Jesus Christ and His Church.  

 

I always try to encourage evangelism but with this letter I want to exhort you to be 

back in church. This is not an option. If anyone had a reason to "forsake the 

assembling together" it was Jesus. As He started His public ministry He returned to 

His home parish, synagogue, in Nazareth "where He had been brought up."  "As His 

custom was, He went into the synagogue on the Sabbath day" Luke 4:16. You know 

what happened next. Most likely Mary and His siblings were in attendance. The 

gathering was so offended and filled with wrath at the truth Jesus preached, they not 

only thrust Him out of the synagogue but out of the city, "that they might throw Him 

down over the cliff" Luke 4:28,29. What did Jesus do?  He went to the next town, 

Capernaum, and taught multiple Sabbaths in their synagogue. 

 

You who pray and give and read our letters there is a Day approaching. Be active 

in your church and active in sharing the Gospel. Consider bringing a mission team to 

Boston or having us come alongside your church "to equip the saints for the work of 

ministry".  

 

Thank you for praying and giving. Enjoy the pictures that capture the joy of stirring 

up one another to love and good works. 
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Hebrews 10:24,25

In God’s Grace, 

Eric & Diane Briscoe

Eric & Diane

  P R A Y E R   R E Q U E S T S    
 

Daily: That the local churches mentioned in the pictures would see children and adults come to church as  

          a result of their outreaches. 

Sunday: All or children and grandchildren would enjoy the blessings of Hebrews 10:24,25. 

Monday: September 25 - 30, Week of evangelism at God's Bible School and College in Cincinnati. 

Tuesday: October 16 - 20, OAC area directors conference in Greencastle PA. 

 

Wednesday: Regular fall outreaches at Boston University. 

 
Thursday:  Regular fall outreaches at Northeastern University. 

Friday:  Regular fall outreaches at Bridgewater State University and UMass Amherst. 

Saturday:  An opportunity for a public high school weekly Bible club.

Our family consecration week in New Hampshire.

“Let us consider one another in order to stir up love and good works, not forsaking the assembling of ourselves together, as is the 

manner of some, but exhorting one another, and so much the more as you see the Day approaching.”



First Baptist of Chelsea at Quigley playground  

with a team from PA. 

First Baptist 

Church of 

Chelsea at 

Bosson 

playground with 

a team from NY 

and TX.
Revere Beach with First Congregational of 

Revere. Juan and Santiago are two HS 

students very open to the Gospel. 

Pray for them.

Outreach at Nantasket Beach with two elders from South  

Shore Baptist Church.

Gifts are tax-deductible when made out to OAC and sent to:   PO Box D   •    Nazareth • PA • 18064       (Online giving also available at oacgive.org)

Winthrop St Baptist of Taunton at Paul Bunker Homes with a team from MI. Pray especially for Sean with “K Flo” on his T shirt.

Team from Michigan doing lessons at Hopewell Park in Taunton with 

Winthrop St. Baptist.

Calvary Baptist Church in Dedham at Veterans Rd. 

with Michigan team member teaching lesson. 

Samantha, Steven and parents  

have attended church.

Wainwright playground with Second Church of Dorchester. Tiffany Copell 

and children are on the mat. 

Calvary Chapel in the City at Mission Hill with a 

team from NH.

At our Downtown Crossing site Erin got in 

conversation with Shehryar, a Muslim from Pakistan. 

His comment on Islam is that he did not like it and 

his visit to a church was the same. He has suffered 

with a severe vision problem that is getting worse 

and the best doctors say there is nothing they can 

do for him. He told Erin that he never stops when he 

sees us set up, but was stopping today because, "I 

have no hope and I wish you could give me some. 

Erin shared from John 9 about the man born blind. 

It was not because of his sin or his parents' sin  but 

for the glory of God. The bag Shehryar was holding 

was full of alcohol and candy as he was on a path to ruin or even take his own life. 

She shared the gospel and prayed with him. Keep this young man in your prayers.

Outreach in Mansfield with Bristol Bible Church with 

team from MI.


